A Word in Edgewise . . .
          Last year I was selected to be part of the Kansas Public Health Leadership Institute  through  KU Medical school in Wichita.  It is a  year long scholar’s  program that  requires participation at four sessions, reading and preparation, and a final capstone project that  focuses on a Public Health issue and has academic value.   I am close to completing the year of work and preparing to present my capstone project to my peers, facilitators, past participants and other Public Health stakeholders and invitees.
          My capstone project focused on the availability of Public Health training for elected officials in Kansas.   County Commissioners serve as the Board of Health in Kansas.   I was interested in the orientation process for new commissioners and the detail of the training received on Public Health and the roles and responsibilities of elected officials. 
I concluded that elected officials that direct public health systems or serve as the Boards of Health in their jurisdictions should be exposed to initial public health orientation, follow up public health education, and continued communication with public health officers and administrators to be more able to carry out their roles, responsibilities and duties in regards to delivery of the ten essential public health services.  Presently in Kansas there is little or no public health training for County Commissioners or other elected officials that set public health policy.  Research indicates that there is a wealth of public health related training nationwide but very little designed specifically for elected officials and policy makers.  From the data, information and best methods gathered from this research, a comprehensive three module public health training curriculum will be developed to be available to County Commissioners, other elected officials, and public health administrators.
          Training curriculum will concentrate on an overview of Public Health, the statutes governing public health delivery in Kansas, the roles and responsibilities of the Board of Health, the ten essential services, national accreditation, and regionalization in Kansas along with several other related key points such as crisis leadership and incident control during a health related event.   The modules will be designed to educate the learner on public health basics and key understandings while engaging them in dialogue about future public health issues, emerging health threats, and other pertinent Public Health topics.
            I hope to offer the completed training program and curriculum to the Kansas Association of Counties to use in the orientation process and to be used as training for County Commissioners as part of the ongoing continuing education offerings.   Hopefully, the final deliverables will be worthwhile and help future County Commissioners gain a better perspective of public health and their statutory obligations as elected officials.   That’s all for this week.   Thanks for letting me get a ‘word in edgewise.’     tn
